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July 14, 2016 

Mr. Bob Lively  Data Request Response Center 
Rocky Mountain Power  PacifiCorp 
1407 West North Temple  825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 Portland, OR 97232 

Re:       Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Revisions to Electric Service Schedule No. 8, Large General 
Service – 1,000 kW and Over – Distribution Voltage; Advice No. 16-07, Docket No. 16-035-T08 

Dear Mr. Lively: 

The Commission reviewed the June 17, 2016 filing by PacifiCorp, doing business as Rocky Mountain 
Power (PacifiCorp), proposing changes to Electric Service Schedule No. 8, Large General Service – 1,000 kW 
and Over – Distribution Voltage. The Commission also reviewed the June 28, 2016 action request response the 
Division of Public Utilities (Division) filed. The Division concludes PacifiCorp’s changes to Schedule 8 are 
consistent with the 2012 Settlement Stipulation the Commission approved in Docket No. 11-035-200 but 
proposes adding the following clarification “…18 consecutive months whereupon the company’s billing 
system will automatically transfer the customer to schedule 6 or another appropriate schedule.”   

In response to the Division’s comments, PacifiCorp filed an updated Sheet No. 8.1 on July 12, 2016. 
While stating it does not object to the intent of the Division’s clarification, PacifiCorp suggests removing the 
reference to its billing system. PacifiCorp proposes amending the Division’s recommended clarification as 
follows: “…18 consecutive months whereupon the Customer will be transferred to Schedule 6 or another 
appropriate schedule.” PacifiCorp states this change provides clarification and does not result in any changes 
in rates or provisions of service. PacifiCorp represents it has communicated with the Division and that the 
Division has no objection to this language.  

Based on the Commission’s review of PacifiCorp’s filings and the Division’s recommendation, the 
Second Revision of Sheet No. 8.1 filed on July 12, 2016 is approved, effective July 31, 2016. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
DW#287057


